
1

Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

Subject: RO0002977; FCI Dublin
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Thu 9/16/2010 1:35 PM
End: Thu 9/16/2010 1:35 PM
Duration: 0 hours

I returned Dan Ciobanu’s (RP) phone call regarding the site.  He wishes to have a meeting to discuss the site.  He 
stated that the spill occurred over three years ago, the soil around the generator building was excavated, too much 
money went into this project, the site is not an environmental disaster, ACEH is applying UST regulations to a 
“small” spill, and it should be closed.  He also stated that they have no money to spend on this project.   
 
I explained that the three wells have only been monitoring once, the extent of the contaminant plume southwest of 
MW-2 appears undefined, and sufficient justification for closure has not been presented.  I stated that typically, 
consecutive groundwater monitoring is necessary to determine plume stability, and defining the extent is necessary 
since the site is located within a groundwater basin.   
 
He again repeated they he has no intent to conduct any further work and stated that if we do not want to meet, 
that’s fine.  I stated that we agree to disagree, but having no money is not a valid excuse for no further assessment 
and closing the case.   
 
He asked for examples of cases where more work has been conducted. I informed him that Geotracker lists several 
cases in Dublin and that he should review those.  He said we was not going to search for anything.  I told him that 
I would e-mail him links to a few cases.  I also stated that if we meet, we require an agenda prior to the meeting.  
 
 
 
 


